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Congratulations to Áine Duffy who has been appointed 

Deputy Principal

.

  Mrs. Duffy has had a rich and varied career 

and brings her many personal and professional skills to this cha

l-

len

g

ing leadership position. 

 

Syl Currin 

has retired and received a great Belgrove send

-

off on 

 

his last day, Friday November 5th.  

Heart

-

felt thanks and gifts from 

 

colleagues past and present, beautiful art work, songs and

 

reminiscences from the pupils, and 

a poem of praise from Ms. 

 

Harvey made for a very moving and memorable occasion.  We will 

 

miss you Syl!  Go méadaí Dia do stór

 

New Caretaker.

 

Michael Martin has been appointed new school 

caretaker.  Originally from Bailieboro in Cavan, Michael brings 

skills in I.T. as well as a variety of trades.  He sings, sails and plays 

 

a mean guitar.

 

New Special Needs Assistants

.

  Mrs. A

nne O’Flaherty and 

Mrs. Siobhan O’Brien have recently been appointed as special needs 

 

assistants.  We wish Anne and Siobhan wel

l in their posts.  

 

Many of you will know Anne as a key member of the quiz team in 

the senior school.  You will be pleased to he

ar that she has applied 

 

to adopt “cool dude”… Syl is checking references as I write!

 

Enrolment

: 

Applications are now being acce

pted for enrolment in 

Junior Infants September 2011.  

 

 

*guardians

 

A thuismitheoirí agus a chaomhnóirí*,

 

 

 

St. John the Baptist Junior Boys School 

-

 Newsletter

 

Science Week

:  

This was a great success.  Many thanks to Mrs. O’Keeffe for 

 

organising this event and to all the parents who hel

ped out.

 

Healthy Eating Policy:

  Parents please note one small treat on a Friday only.  

 

No treats allowed in lunches any other 

day.

 

Christmas Shoebox appeal

: 

Response to shoe box appeal has been very 

 

positive.  Thursday 18th is very last day. 

 

Yard

:

  Single lines are working very well and will be marked as soon as weather 

 

permits.  We would once again ask parents and g

uardians to leave plenty of space 

 

behind class lines in the morning.  Don’t forget scooter park for visitors is at back of 

Ms. 

O’Grady’s room, and again well done to all who now walk ’vehicles’ in from 

and out to blue gate.

 

Windows

:  

Window works are almo

st completed and new windows improve the 

brightness and heat retention in the school.

 

S

chool Building Project Update

: 

The Boards of Management are pleased to 

 

announce that the project to substantially improve the s

chool premises has 

 

completed another series of milestones with the Department of Education and Skills. 

Contractors have been shortlisted and the design team has issued tender document

a-

tion to the shortlisted contractors. We would hope that the design team will have 

 

tender responses analysed and submitted to th

e Department for its decision before 

Christmas. The Boards would like to take the opportunity to thank our local 

 

representative

 Minister Seán Haughey T.D. for all his efforts in helping us progress 

this matter.
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In the interests of promoting more spoken Irish 

 

we will be introducing “frása na seachtaine”, (phrase of 

the week) starting

 

on Monday 15th November.  This will be a simple greeting/phrase/question/

answer which will be taught to all c

lasses with a view to increasing the boys’ 

store of Gaeilge neamh

-

fhoirmiúl (informal Irish).

 

“Frása na seachtaine” will be post

ed up outside the Principal’s office, and

 

we aim to use it wherever possible during school hours.  We hope you will 

use whatever

 cúpla focail you may have when talking to your child, and 

 

encourage him to use what he has learned in school.  This weeks frás

a na 

seachtaine is:

 

                              

Conas atá tú?

 

                          Tá me go maith/níl mé go maith.

 

 

Each 

week teachers will pick “Gaeilgeoir na seachtaine” 

-

 a boy who has 

made an effort to use his Gaeilge neamhfhoirmiúl, and he will

 receive an 

award for his endeavours.

 

 

Dick Whittington:

  We had a production of Dick Whittington  yesterday 

by 

West Midlands (U.K.) Children’s Theatre Company .  We w

ere joined by a

 

Group of pupils and teachers from St. Joseph’s School for Deaf Boys.  

 

Pupils from both schools took part in the

 performance as ‘audience 

 

participators’.  As usual the visitors were very warmly received.  Rinne sibh 

gaisce!

 

School Safety

: 

 

On wet days, children are collected from infant classes.  

One way system in operation.  Enter 

only

 by main door at Principal’s 

office.  

Exit 

only

 through doors adjacent Senior school to Junior school yard.

 

S

chool Charges:  

These charges are necessary for the continued successful 

running of the school and are entirely spent on providi

ng classroom requisites 

and on funding our extra

-

curricular arts programme.  If you have not already 

done so, please deal with t

his matter as soon as possible.

 

 

Basketball Coaching

:  

The 6 week term finishes on Thursday 18th 

 

November. New term starts 25th

 November.  Note to follow.

 

Show and Tell

:   If any parent or grandparent has an interesting “show and 

tell” idea, please let th

e teacher know and we can arrange a suitable time to 

visit the class.

 

Words to live by

….

 Ní uasal ná íseal, ach thuas 

seal agus thíos seal.  (It i

s

n’t successful or 

 

unsuccessful but up a while and down a while.)

 

Junior Infants Photographs

:

  Please return 

 the photographs if you are

 

 not  taking them 

–

 or remit the amount due 

as soon as po

ssible.

 

Swimming in C.R.C.:

   

Ms. O’Grady’s boys will complete their 10 

 

lessons on Friday 26th November and on Friday 3rd Decem

ber, Mr. Harvey’s 

class will begin their sessions (12 

–

 1 p.m.).  Note to follow

.  

 

Parents’ Association

:  A newsletter from the

 Parents’ Association

 

is attached. 

 

Old Mobiles:  

Senior Boys School are looking for these in order to purchase 

 

Interactive whi

teboards.  Box outside Principal’s office.

 

St. John the Baptist Junior Boys School

 

Seafield Road West

 

Clontarf

 

Dublin 3

 

 

Telephone:  8336539

 

Fax:             8533045

 

Email

:         Principal :   principal@belgrovejbs.ie

 

                    School:       belgrovejbs@eircom.net

 

Website:     www.belgr

ovejbs.ie

 

Upcoming Events

:

 

    

 

        

 

         

 

         

 

        

 

         

 

        

 

        

 

         

   

Priomhoide Tánaisteach: Áine Duffy

 

Table Quiz Meeting

:  

1st December at 8 p.m. in Staff room.

 

 

Staff Meeting

:  

Friday 3rd December. Early dismissals. 

 

Junior and S

enior Infants at 1 p.m.

 

First and Second Classes at 1.15 p.m.

 

 

“The Adventures of Young Santa” in the Helix on Friday 17th Decem

ber.

 

 

                             

Priomhoide:       John O’Sullivan  

 








